Dear Friends,








January, 2009
It is Sunday afternoon in Rio de Janeiro, and we are at our hotel waiting for our ride to the airport to fly through the night back home to Atlanta.

Thank you so much for praying for me, for the second leadership training conference, and for those who attended the conference.  God wonderfully blessed.  I have not been given the official numbers yet, but I have been told that in excess of 700 Pastors and Christian leaders attended.  

They were so excited about what they have been learning and putting into practice.  One Pastor shared that he has been training 100 Christian leaders during the past 6 months in the leadership material that he was trained in during our first conference in Rio last June!

 

Another shared that he was training 40 other leaders!   Some indicated that they were training 30 and others 20!  Each must be training at least 10 leaders in order to attend the other conferences. That´s multiplication!  That´s the only way the work of Christ will make the needed advances in the world today.  The spirit at the conference was one of anticipation, alertness, and serious interest in what they were learning and was followed by great appreciation with lots of hugs and kisses.

Thank you so much for praying for me.  To stand before these leaders in the power of the Holy Spirit and with the confidence that many prayer partners were praying was so encouraging!

In Brazil there are 3000 to 4000 people a day coming to faith in Christ!  They are in desperate need of trained Pastors and Christian leaders who will pastor churches and lead these believers to spiritual maturity in Christ and who themselves will be involved in fulfilling the Great Commission.

In just 8 weeks, March 5, 6, we have our sixth and final leadership training conference in Montevideo, Uruguay with 750 Pastors and Christian leaders.  Pray for me as I continue to prepare the lessons for that conference.

As the Lord leads and you are able, your financial support for this ministry is greatly appreciated and needed.  You will be investing in this-generation and next-generation Christian leaders who want to make a difference in their world through fulfilling the Great Commission of Jesus Christ.   Thank you in advance for your support.

Your friend,

Sam

Founder of TRAIN
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